
Cemetery Meeting 

May 13, 2020 

 

Members present:  Doug Caskey, Ralph Schreiner, Judi Schreiner, Ken Lutgen, Jeff Theis, David 

Stang, Elmer Neu and Anita Neu.  Guest: Brenda Kraemer. 

 

Meeting was opened with a prayer.  Discussion for the evening were the Cemetery Funds, 

North property line trees and center tree line removal. 

 

Discussion for agenda items followed. 

There was much discussion again as to the type of tree to be added to the north property line. 

In the end, it was decided to go with the present scheme planting arborvitae shrubs that will 

not grow too tall, nor too wide.  Blue Spruce is not a good choice as they die from the bottom 

up.  Jeff will watch for pricing on the arborvitae.  The fence line is 961 feet.   

 

The account balances of the Cemetery funds were discussed.  It was stated that the whole last 

project was completely funded by donations. 

 

As the center row trees continue to need removal, we will start grinding out the stumps and 

replacing them.  

  

Ralph will oversee the trimming in July.  This is planned for the week after July 4th. 

 

Our center feature is completed as a nice group of volunteers added more paver stone to 

improve the aesthetics of the project. 

 

Future agenda items: 

North line 

 Finances  

 Center trees 

 Cemetery lot prices 

 

Next meeting will be last week in June. 

 

David Stang made a motion to end the meeting, seconded by Jeff Theis.  All were in favor.  

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 


